

Callide Valley IRRIGATOR ADVISORY COMMITTEE



MINUTES OF MEETING – 16 June 2008

Meeting opened at 10.15am at the SunWater Conference Room, Biloela

Attendees	Representation
James Fairly	Committee Member – 7 & 10B Benefitted
Scott Fitzgerald	Committee Member – 3A Benefitted
Ivan Shepherdson	Committee Member – 5 Benefitted
Mark Gooding	Committee Member - Kroombit
David Snell	Biloela Shire Council
Duncan Downie	Teys Bros
Neville Wogandt	SunWater

APOLOGIES

Allan Van Itallie
Bruce Burrows
Trevor Goos

CHAIRPERSON

Neville Wogandt

MINUTE TAKER

Neville Wogandt

AGENDA (as attached)

1. BUSINESS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

- Minutes of last meeting were read and found correct.
Moved by Scott Fitzgerald. Seconded by James Fairley
- Issues on Temporary Transfers. Discuss in General Business

2. SUNWATER REPORT

- Discussion centered on the proposed Announced Allocation for 2008/2009. The Announced Allocation has been discussed with NR&W. The Announced Allocation as per the report is endorsed by the IAC (Irrigator Advisory Committee).

Announced Allocations

Section	2008/2009
3A	60
3B	65
5	65
7	60
8A	70
8B	60
10B	60



MINUTES OF MEETING – 16 June 2008

3. GENERAL BUSINESS

- ❑ Discussion centered on the process of Temporary Transfer allocation water within the Callide Valley.
- ❑ Due to the poor state of all groundwater aquifers, it was agreed by the members that all Temporary Transfers be subjected to investigation before being approved. It was advised that previously only neighbouring properties could Temporary Transfer to each other and not within the zone, as is the case now.
- ❑ **Action: SunWater to advise all customers of the change however, noting that each application for Temporary Transfer is to be investigated and discussed with the Irrigator Advisory Committee as exceptional circumstances.**
- ❑ Discussion on the access to water for the Banana Shire and Teys Brothers

(Meat works) should the drought continue to worsen revealed support from the meeting.
- ❑ James Fairley requested that the next meeting's agenda should include discussion on access to surface water during creek flow events, which would make better use of natural flows.

MEETING CLOSED: 12 pm